
Having lived in this area since 1971 and long been active volunteers, 

it dawned on us not long ago that we can’t depend on the generosity of the 

“older generation” to sustain Jewish life in our region. Today, as 

grandparents, we are the older generation -- and the job of sustaining a 

robust Jewish life is now up to us. So beyond offering annual support, we 

decided to make after-lifetime gifts to help ensure the future of 

organizations that have deeply touched our lives as we raised daughters 

Judith and Ellie, cared for our aging fathers, and took part in activities that 

brought us dear and lifelong friends. Examples are the Jewish Community 

Center, Jewish Geriatric Services and the Jewish Federation of Western 

Massachusetts, all of them proactively serving a large and diverse population. 

We hope these and other precious organizations will never lose sight of their 

sacred mission and that coming generations will 

benefit from a legacy we are privileged to leave.


